Coshocton County Board of Health
Emergency Meeting
Minutes
January 28, 2021

The Board of Health for the Coshocton County General Health District met in an emergency session on
Thursday, January 28, 2021 in the County Services Building. Board members present included, Scott
Limburg, Board President; Robert Gwinn DO; Don Wells; Jeff Poland DVM; and Linda Weber. Staff
present was Steve Lonsinger, Health Commissioner.

Roll Call — Mr. Limburg called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. All members were present with Linda
Weber on the telephone.

Executive Session - Don Wells moved to enter into executive session to discuss the appointment,
employment, dismissal, discipline, promotion, demotion or compensation of a public employee or
official. Dr. Poland seconded the motion. Roll call vote was all yes. Motion passed.

The Board entered into executive session at 5:30 p.m.

Open Meeting - The Board returned to open meeting at 6:15. No business was conducted during
executive session.

Statement of Confidence and Support - Dr. Gwinn moved that the Board issue a statement of
confidence and support to the health department staff for their vaccination clinic efforts. Dr. Poland
seconded the motion. Roll call was unanimous — motion carried.

“The Coshocton County Board of Health unanimously supports the staff of the Coshocton County Health
Department. The board has the utmost confidence that all Ohio guidelines are being adhered to in
dispensing the Covid Vaccine. The procedures in place aid in insuring the safety of the vaccine and
protection of those administering and receiving the vaccine.”

Dr. Gwinn moved to adjourn the meeting. Don Wells seconded the motion. Roll call was unanimous —
motion carried. The time was 6:26 p.m.
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